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PROPOSED CHANGE OF AUDITORS
The Board announces that PricewaterhouseCoopers will retire as the auditors of the Company with effect from the conclusion of the AGM and the Board proposes to appoint ANDA CPA Limited as the new auditors of the Company and to hold office until the conclusion of the next annual general meeting of the Company, subject to the approval of the Shareholders at the AGM.
The board (“Board”) of directors (the "Director(s)") of Fairson Holdings Limited (the "Company") announces that PricewaterhouseCoopers will retire as the auditors of the Company with effect from the conclusion of the forthcoming annual general meeting of the Company to be held on Tuesday, 31 July 2012 (the "AGM") and will not seek re-appointment as the auditors of the Company at the AGM.
The Board proposes to appoint ANDA CPA Limited as the new auditors of the Company to fill the vacancy following the retirement of PricewaterhouseCoopers and to hold office until the conclusion of the next annual general meeting of the Company, subject to the approval of shareholders of the Company (the "Shareholders") at the AGM.
The Board considers that it is in the interests of the Company and the Shareholders as a whole to appoint ANDA CPA Limited as the new auditors of the Company taking into account factors including the fee proposal from ANDA CPA Limited.

The Company is incorporated under the Companies Law of Cayman Islands and it has been advised that there is no requirement under Companies Law of Cayman Islands for the resigning auditor to provide a clearance letter to the Company confirming whether or not there are any circumstances connected with their resignation which they consider should be brought to the attention of the Shareholders. For the reasons above, the Company has not received such confirmation from PricewaterhouseCoopers.

Save as disclosed above, the Board confirms that there are no circumstances in respect of the proposed change of auditors that need to be brought to the attention of the Shareholders.
The Board would like to take the opportunity to thank PricewaterhouseCoopers for its professional services and support in the past years.
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Hong Kong, 13 July 2012 

As at the date of this announcement, the executive Directors are Mr. Yeung Tin Hung, Mr. Yeung Shing Wai, Mr. Zhou Yu Hui and Mr. Chen Tian Gang; the non-executive Director is Mr. Wong Chi Yung and the independent non-executive Directors are Mr. Li Hin Lung, Mr. Chua Hoon Chong and Mr. Chan Kai Wo.

This announcement, for which the Directors collectively and individually accept full responsibility, includes particulars given in compliance with the Rules Governing the Listing of Securities on the Growth Enterprise Market of The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited for the purpose of giving information with regard to the Company. The Directors,  having made all reasonable enquiries, confirm that to the best of their knowledge and belief the information contained in this announcement is accurate and complete in all material respects and not misleading or deceptive, and there are no other matters the omission of which would make any statement herein or this announcement misleading. 

This announcement will remain on the “Latest Company Announcements” page of the GEM website at http://www.hkgem.com for at least 7 days from the date of its posting and on the websites of the Company at http://www.sunfairw.com.hk and http://www.irasia.com/listco/hk/fairson.
